
Minute #6 of Independent Hearing Commissioner 
2 Jervois Quay 
Reference (SR) No. 513399 
 

 
1. I received the applicant’s closing submissions and final proposed conditions on 20 December 

2022. Having reviewed that information, I am satisfied that I now have all necessary information 
to make a decision on the application. I hereby declare the hearing closed. 
 

2. I would like to thank all parties for the constructive and professional manner in which they 
approached this matter. 

 
3. My decision will be released within 15 working days of release of this minute. 
 
Correspondence  
Any correspondence with me should be directed through Krystle Leen via Krystle.Leen@wcc.govt.nz 
 
 

 
 
Gina Sweetman 
Independent Commissioner 
21 December 2022 
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